
 

November 4, 2020 

  

Dear Grant Community High School Staff and Families, 

  

I would like to begin by thanking all of you for your efforts to support our students during this 

challenging school year.  With seven days in remote learning due to the adaptive pause 

recommended by the Lake County Health Department (10/20 Press Release), I am updating you, 

as promised, on how we will move forward.  This community release has been developed, in 

part, with our feeder districts.  Return to school plans continue to be in alignment, to the greatest 

extent possible, with the goal to best support our shared families.   

  

As you may be aware, on Wednesday, October 28, the Governor announced that Tier 1 

mitigation efforts would be implemented in Region 9 (Lake and McHenry Counties) due to 

significant community spread and increased risks due to COVID-19 (Lake County Press Release 

10/28). 

  

Unfortunately, the data is continuing to trend upwards.  In addition to 9 consecutive days of 

positivity increases and 8 consecutive days of increasing hospitalizations in Lake County, we are 

also seeing an increase in the transmission and test positivity within our own community.  I am 

providing charts below that inform our decision making. 
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Additionally, we have reached the highest risk of transmission in schools, according to the CDC, 

after reaching 214.9 new cases per 100,000 within the last 14 days. 
 

In order to return to blended learning, numbers in the region must decrease and stay below the 

acceptable thresholds for seven consecutive days.  Given the current data, it will not be possible 

to transition back to blended learning on November 9 as we were hoping.  As a result, we will 

continue to reevaluate the situation every two weeks and will transition to in-person learning as 

soon as it is possible to do so.  However, given the shortened Thanksgiving week, the earliest we 

would consider restarting the blended model would be Monday, November 30.   
 

We do have a number of students that we have identified are at-risk academically, or socially and 

emotionally.  We remain hopeful we may be able to resume individual support for these students 

in small groups on campus, within a very controlled environment and enhanced safety 

protocols.  If we are able to move forward, an administrator will contact students for whom this 

applies.   
 

No one wants our kids back in school more than we do.  We fully acknowledge in-person 

learning is preferred for both students and teachers alike and what we do best.  However, since 

the beginning of the pandemic, we have said we will use the data to guide our decision making 

and we will continue to do that moving forward.  I will continue to update the dashboard daily 

and will provide an update before Thanksgiving break begins as to plans for November 30 and 

beyond.   
 

Thanks again for your continued support.   
 

Sincerely, 

 
Christine A. Sefcik, Ed.D. 

Superintendent          

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/indicators.html#thresholds

